Business and Finance Committee Meeting
August 30, 2023

3:00 pm

The meeting began with Jeff Hall sharing his presentation from GSW’s Welcome Week.
After the presentation, committee members asked questions and shared concerns.

As a request from another member who could not attend, Sam Peavy asked Mr. Hall about fees
associated with certain classes. He asked about how someone could locate these fees on GSW’s
website, and how the money from the fees is distributed once collected from students. Mr. Hall said
that only general fees are found on the GSW’s website, but that they would work on uploading the
document that includes the fees for specific classes. He also said that once fees are collected they are
distributed into the department’s account/budget.

Some concerns shared:

e Mildew in science classrooms
e Very cold on Sunday in the business offices
e Mildew on books in the library

Lastly, it was discussed that enrollment numbers would Fall 2023 would not be final until after students
are dropped for non-payment.



Agenda
Business and Finance Committee Meeting
2 PM, April 19, 2024
Business Conference Room (2™ Floor BHP)

Members in attendance: Sam Peavy, Becky Short, Genie Bryan, Lydia Rogers, Danielle Taylor,
Darrin Theriault, Lisa Easom, Jeff Hall, Amber Stovall, and Laurel Robinson

1. A review of the presentation to the budget committee of the BOR (Jeff Hall)

a. Mr. Hall reviewed his presentation that was given during the budget hearing in
February 2024. GSW should expect a cut around 830,000, but the following have
increased: in/out-of-state tuition, housing rates, and a new online learning fee for
online students effective Fall 2024.

b. Current/future projects: library renovation, parking lots resurfacing, chillers, Golf
Conference Center (expected completion date April 2025), demolish Duncan and
Morgan Halls, and Science Building will begin design phase in Fall of 2025.

2. Questions for Jeff Hall on GSW finances, current budget status, etc.

a. Committee members discussed issues with rain leaks in the Roney and Theatre
buildings. The HVAC in the English building was also discussed due to the low
temperatures in the classrooms.

b. Anyone with issues can email plant@gsw.edu.

3. Meeting was adjourned at 3:00 pm.




